MINUTES - WHITE TOWNSHIP PLANNING BOARD        FEBRUARY 8, 2022    


WHITE TOWNSHIP PLANNING BOARD

555 CR 519, BELVIDERE, NEW JERSEY

MINUTES

FEBRUARY 8, 2022
The regular meeting of the White Township Planning Board was held on Tuesday, February 8, via Zoom.   Present were: Timothy Matthews,  Michael Grossmann, Robert Mackey, Anne Skoog, Nevitt Duveneck, Joan Schnieber, Richard Nieuwenhuis, and Drew Kiszonak.  Board Members Absent: Joseph Phillips, Chanda Collom, and David Pritchard.   Also present:  Board Attorney Tara St. Angelo, Conflict Engineer Andrew Holt, Traffic Consultant Joe Fishinger, and IT Consultant Chris Opalenik, who then provided the Zoom instructions/procedures for this evening's meeting.                                 

CALL TO ORDER:

   Chairman Matthews called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m.  He stated that the meeting is being held in accordance with the “Open Public Meetings Act”, with adequate notice to the appropriate newspapers and posting on the Township bulletin board and Township Website.          

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:
   Mr. Matthews opened the meeting to the public.  
   Linda Belstra commented on Mr. Vuich's conflict of interest.  Ms. St. Angelo reviewed that the Board addressed this awhile ago and she stated that there is nothing in the Local Government Ethics Law that prevents a former local government employee from being hired by an Applicant.  She went on to state that Conflict Engineer Holt did reaffirm the completeness of all of the Jaindl applications.  
   Sarah Hare asked when she will be allowed to question the documents that are being presented/relied upon .  Mr. Matthews reviewed the process and he suggested that the issue be addressed during the Jaindl hearing.     

   With there being no further public comment, the meeting was closed to the public

REORGANIZATION:

   Appointment of Conflict Engineer and Other Expert/Professionals 

  Ms. St. Angelo clarified that the current slate of ALL Board Professionals were appointed at the Reorganization Meeting.  
NEW BUSINESS:

   #800   Chamberlain Solar Farm West, Block 47, Lot 10
   Mr. Holt reviewed his 2/3/22 completeness report and he stated that the Board has received a response from the Applicant dated 2/8/22.    
   Mark Bellin, Esq. was present on behalf of the Applicant.  Robert Streker went on to address the completeness items.  Mr. Duveneck asked if Mr. Streker should be sworn in.  Ms. St. Angelo stated that we are only dealing with completeness and not a hearing; however, she can if the Applicant does not object.  Mr. Streker was then sworn in and he continued to review the completeness checklist items.    
   Mr. Holt stated that checklist items were addressed in the 2/8/22 response and he has no issue with deeming the application complete.  He listed the waivers being requested: checklist items #28, #30, and #22.  
   Ms. Skoog made the motion to grant the waivers and to deem the application complete.  Motion seconded by Ms. Schneiber.  In a roll call vote, all were in favor.   

   VOTE:    8  AYES

   The motion carried.

    #801   Chamberlain Solar Farm East, Block 47, Lots 9, 9.08, 9.09, 9.10 & 9.11

  Mr. Holt reviewed his 2/3/22 completeness report and he stated that the Board has received a response from the Applicant dated 2/8/22.   He again stated that checklist items were addressed in the 2/8/22 response and he has no issue with deeming the application complete.  Ms. St. Angelo stated that the Board can acknowledge that the information provided by Mr. Streker in application #800 is also applicable for application #801.  Mr. Matthews reviewed the waivers being requested:  checklist items #22, #28, and #30.         

   Mr. Niuwenhus made the motion to grant the waivers and to deem the application complete.   Motion seconded by Ms. Skoog.  In a roll call vote, all were in favor.     
   VOTE:    8   AYES

   The motion carried.

   #802   Hummer Solar Farm, Block 21, Lot6 

   Mr. Holt reviewed his 2/3/22 completeness report and he stated that the Board has received a response from the Applicant dated 2/8/22.  He stated that checklist items were addressed in the 2/8/22 response and he has no issue with deeming the application complete.  

   Mr. Streker addressed the waivers.  Mr. Holt stated that a waiver is needed for checklist item #19, #30, and #22. 

   Ms. Skoog made the motion to deem the application complete and to grant the waivers.  Motion seconded by Ms. Schneiber.  In a roll call vote, all were in favor.         
   VOTE:    9   AYES

   The motion carried.

   The Board then discussed scheduling a special meeting to hear these applications on March 30th at 7:00 p.m., at the Municipal Building     
OLD BUSINESS: 

   #790 Jaindl Land Company, Block 7, Lot 16 (Phase 1 Site Plan) 

   #792 Jaindl Land Company, Block 7, Lots 3, 4, 5, 11 & 14 (Phase 2 Site Plan)
   #791 Jaindl Land Company, Block 7, Lots 3, 4, 5, 11 & 14 (Phase 2 Subdivision) 

   Mr. Grossman continues to be recused from the application.  Anthony Sposaro, Esq. was present on behalf of the Applicant.  He confirmed that the Board previously concluded that Mr. Vuich was not privy to any confidential information and there is no case law that precludes Mr. Vuich from working on the application.  He then addressed the roadway dedication.  Mr. Holt stated that he did address this issue with Township Engineer Sterbenz so that we are consistent with what the Township has done in the past.  Mr. Sposaro stated that they will need input from the County and they will work closely with the Township and the County.  Ms. St. Angelo addressed the online folders and she asked that the Applicant's provide a list of the most current documents with the latest 
revision dates.  Mr. Sposaro agreed that they can provide a list.  He asked again that public comment be deferred until they provide testimony on both Phase 1 and Phase 2 as they are interrelated. He stated that they will not be addressing traffic, grading, drainage, storm water, environmental issues, lighting and landscaping tonight.         
     Joseph Vuich was present and he acknowledged that he was still under oath and he gave a brief summary of Phase I.  He stated that he is referring to the Phase I submission set, revision 7, dated November 19, 2021.  He shared the plans on the screen and he stated that the plans comply will all of the Township bulk standards. He described the proposal at great length and also displayed Exhibit 18.  Mr. Sposaro stated that parking still needs to be addressed. Mr. Matthews questioned the wall mounted lighting.  Mr. Sposaro stated that they can address that.  It was also suggested that the Board Professionals review the parking issue.  Mr. Sposaro stated that they have concluded, for this evening, on their presentation for Phase I .  It was agreed to defer questions at this time as many items were not addressed this evening and it will be beneficial to get the balance of the testimony to avoid confusion.  Mr. Fishinger questioned the free standing signage.   It was agreed to have the professionals review the matter. Ms. Schneiber questioned the trailer parking and its purpose; Mr. Duveneck questioned the access driveway, wastewater management and packing plant, providing turning templates, which the Applicants addressed.  Mr. Holt had several questions regarding the proposal and operations.  Mr. Matthews questioned ADA accessibility to office spaces.   Ms. Schneiber questioned the tenant responsibility the septic system.  
   With there being no further Board questions, it was agreed to carry these applications to the next Board Meeting.  Mr. Sposaro granted an extension of time to the end of April and he agreed that the Board has an extension of time necessary to complete the application.  The Board agreed to the extension and it was announced that the public hearing on all three Jaindl applications are carried to the Board's March 8th Planning Board meeting, without further notice.  The Board confirmed that they will review whether the March meeting will be via Zoom or in person.  Ms. Schneiber asked if the Planning reports are going to be updated.  Mr. Sposaro stated that they will review the matter.                

   Mr. Grossman resumed his position on the Board.  

MEMORIALIZING RESOLUTION:

    Comprehensive Farmland Preservation Plan Update

   Ms. Skoog made the motion to adopt the Resolution.  Motion seconded by Mr. Mackey.  In a roll call vote, all were in favor. 

   VOTE:    7   AYES

   The motion carried.

  #799   8 Mill Road, LLC, Block 42, Lots 3 & 4-Minor Subdivision/Lot Line 

             Adjustment
   Deferred until next month. 
CORRESPONDENCE: 
               Hummer Solar Farm                                        . Letter dated 1-24-22, WCPB, Re:  

                                                                                             Incomplete  
BILLS: 

 Brightview Engineering-Jaindl                                                                 1235.00   Escrow

NJPO – Dues                                                                                               185.00   PBOE 

   In a motion made by Ms. Skoog and seconded by Ms. Schneiber, the bills were approved.  In a voice vote, all were in favor 

   VOTE:   8   AYES

   The motion carried.

            ADJOURNMENT:   
   With no further business to discuss, a motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 9:32 p.m. In a voice vote, all were in favor.
Respectfully Submitted:

Alfia Schemm

Board Secretary
3/7/22
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